The 2009 Emma Sprints Regatta & Cocktail Party

Dear Captain/Secretary/LBC,


I am writing to advise you of the details concerning this year’s Emma Sprints Regatta. We are intending to hold this regatta on Sunday 22nd November 2009 between 11am and 4pm. The length of the course will be 500m up and down the Long Reach, marshalling before the Railway Bridge.

The idea is to have one complete division marshalling at the same time and race them downstream on the Long Reach. We will then regroup the boats and run the next set of races upstream again. The crews that lost in the first race get to race upstream as well against another crew that lost. This way every crew gets at least 2 races. (This is not true for a single crew if the number of races in the first round is odd.) 

Those crews that won both races will regroup at the railway bridge to race downstream again. This continues until the final. The crews that lost will not get to race again. 

With this way of running the event we hope to keep the event running smoothly without many delays. Once one division has finished, another division starts. This way boat sharing between divisions is very easy. Unfortunately boat sharing within one division is not possible. Let us know about any problems and we will try to sort something out by maybe racing one crew in another division.

The event is primarily designed as a regatta for Novice VIIIs, although other crews such as Senior VIIIs, IVs and sculls are permitted to enter.  Entrants will be limited to 64 crews (4 divisions of 16) due to time constraints, so please be reasonable with the number and type of crews you wish to enter.
Emma Sprints is traditionally friendly, informal and good fun. Crews in fancy dress will be given a head start, and there will be doughnuts at the finish line for all participants. All event winners and the best-dressed crew will be awarded half price entry to Emma cocktails.

The cocktail party will be held in the Old Library, Emmanuel College from 7.30pm the evening after the competition (Sunday 22nd November). Tickets are priced £8 (including entry into a raffle prize draw), and can be bought in advance (using the enclosed form) or on the door (subject to availability).

I have enclosed an entry form and a copy of the rules, which should be returned to my pigeon hole in Emmanuel no later than 6pm on Wednesday 18th November, please note that there are a limited number of places on the draw, so be sure to get entries in promptly to avoid disappointment. The draw will be available on the EBC website (www.srcf.ucam.org/ebc) and circulated on the contacts lists as soon as possible after that date.

I look forward to hearing from you soon.

Yours,

Adam Gillett
Vice Captain, Emmanuel Boat Club

PS. Will all Captains please note that the river will be closed between 11am – 4.30pm on the 22nd November. Please refrain from sending out any crews except those racing at this time. Non-participating crews wishing to train over the lock and requiring access during the event should read the ‘additional notes’ section of the race rules.
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